
Annex 2: Resolution 

HAWG – Herring Assessment Working Group for the Area South of 62ºN 

This resolution was approved 1 October 2019 

2019/2/FRSG03     The Herring Assessment Working Group for the Area South of 62ºN 
(HAWG), chaired by Valerio Bartolino, Sweden, and Afra Egan*, Ireland, will meet at ICES 
Headquarters:  

22–24 January 2020 to: 

a ) Compile the catch data of sandeel in assessment areas 1r, 2r, 3r, 4, 5r, 6, and 7r and address 
generic ToRs for Regional and Species Working Groups that are specific to sandeel stocks 
in the North Sea ecoregion; 

and work by correspondence 17–25 March 2020 to: 

b ) compile the catch data of North Sea and Western Baltic herring on 17–18 March; 

c ) address generic ToRs for Regional and Species Working Groups 19–25 March for all other 
stocks assessed by HAWG. 

The assessments will be carried out based on the Stock Annex. The assessments must be available 
for audit on the first day of the meeting.  

Material and data relevant to the meeting must be available to the group on the dates specified 
in the 2020 ICES data call.  

HAWG will report by 10 February and 8 April 2020 for the attention of ACOM. 

Only experts appointed by national Delegates or appointed in consultation with the national Delegates of 
the expert’s country can attend this Expert Group 

 

 
 

  

Due to the COVID-19 disruption that started early 2020, ACOM drafted a “spring 2020 
approach” for recurring fishing opportunities advice. The generic Terms of Reference have 
been adjusted as described in the letter to ICES chairs below. 
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